Town of East Hampton

Town Council Regular Meeting

Tuesday, February 25, 2014
East Hampton Town Hall Meeting Room
Minutes

Present:  Chairperson Barbara Moore, Vice Chairman Kevin Reich, Council Members Patience Anderson, Ted Hintz, Jr., George Pfaffenbach, Mark Philhower and Philip Visintainer and Town Manager Michael Maniscalco.
Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance

Chairperson Moore called the regular meeting to order at 6:35 p.m. in the East Hampton Town Hall Meeting Room. 

Adoption of Agenda

A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to adopt the agenda with the addition of a resolution for the Town Facilities Building Committee under New Business.  Voted (7-0)
Approval of Minutes  
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to approve the minutes of the Town Council Special Meeting of February 11, 2014 and the Regular Meeting of February 11, 2014 as written.  Voted (7-0)
Public Remarks
Chris Goff, Board of Education, provided an update on the recent Board of Education meeting.  The Memorial School Vice Principal and volunteers provided a presentation on the Ipad club at the school.  The Athletic Director Shawn Russell noted that since the school changed sports conferences in 2006-2007 they have won championships in 20 sports.  The Board of Education adopted and approved their budget and have forwarded it on to the Board of Finance.
Presentations
Parks & Recreation – Summer Plans for the Park and Other Projects
Parks & Recreation Director Ruth Checko provided an overview of the Sears Park Sticker fees.  Currently they charge $10 for resident cars, $5 for senior citizens and veterans, $50 for boats and $5 for day passes.  There were discussions in the past of waiving the car sticker and day pass fees but keeping the boat fee. Half of the boat sticker fee goes to a special revenue account for improvements to the boat launch.
Last year, the concession stand made $600.  The stand will be open again this year selling pre-packaged snacks and drinks from the end of June through August summer camps. 
The Council discussed the Sears Park sticker fees.

A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to waive the car sticker and day pass fees for Sears Park but keep the boat sticker fee.  Voted (7-0)

There will still be stickers provided to the residents but they will be free.

A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to move the High School Athletic Field Lighting project bid to this point in the agenda.  Voted (7-0)

High School Athletic Field Lighting Project

The agenda report for the High School Athletic Lighting project was reviewed.  Mr. Pfaffenbach stated that he would prefer to keep the bid local however it was noted that the purchasing ordinance has no provision at this time for a local bid option.
A motion was made by Mrs. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Philhower, to award the High School Athletic Field Lighting Project to Shock Electrical Contractors, Inc., 178 Osborne Street, Danbury, CT 06810, in the amount of $157,317 plus the addition of $1,975 for alternate #4, a 30x30 pull-box.  Voted (7-0)

Organizational Evaluation

Don Jacobs from D.I. Jacobs Consulting Company provided an overview of the organizational evaluation that was performed.  The packet of information will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s Office.
Comments on the summary report will be gathered in the next week and a final report will be prepared.

Bids & Contracts 
Resolutions/Ordinances/Policies/Proclamations 
Resolution for Water Task Force/Discussion of Membership
The Council discussed the membership of the Water Task Force.  There was a concern noted regarding elected and appointed officials who will be on the task force that could possibly end their term before the task force is finished.  It was decided to add a line noting that once appointed the members will remain until the task force completes their duties. 
A motion was made by Mrs. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to approve the Water Task Force resolution as amended.  Voted (7-0)
Framed Versions of Veterans Hiring Preference

A framed version of the Veterans Hiring Preference resolution will be hung in the VFW, American Legion and the Town Hall.
Continued Business 
MOA Between KX and East Hampton
KX and East Hampton have been working on the digital bridge punch list.  While the last item is not fully complete it has been completed to a point that the town is comfortable in recommending the Council review and recommend the Manager sign the MOA with KX.
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Philhower, to authorize the Town Manager to sign the Memorandum of Agreement between KX and the Town of East Hampton.  Voted (7-0)
STEAP Grant
Council members discussed the options for the STEAP grant application for this year.  Options included lake infrastructure, Airline Trail expansion, 13 Watrous Street environmental remediation and sidewalk expansion. 
A motion was made by Mr. Philhower, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach, to direct the Town Manager to apply for the STEAP grant for the remediation of 13 Watrous Street.  Voted (7-0)
Dam Questions, Conclusions and Suggestions
Mrs. Moore reviewed a list of questions and answers from the roundtable meeting regarding the dam.  The listing will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s Office.   She also noted that the State is very interested in working with the town.  The State also suggested the Town review the boating ordinance as it is quite lengthy.
Update from Workshop with Board of Education
None
Draft Capital Policy

Mr. Maniscalco reported that the capital budget has been prepared this year using the new draft Capital Policy. There was discussion regarding items that were removed from the capital budget because they don’t meet the criteria as described in the draft policy but have been included in prior years. The Town Council recommended the policy go back to the Board of Finance for review.
A motion was made by Mr. Reich, seconded by Mr. Philhower, to send the draft Capital Policy back to the Board of Finance for revisions.  Voted (7-0)

New Business 

Fire Department Tanker Request
A motion was made by Mr. Visintainer, seconded by Mr. Hintz, to approve the Fire Department tanker request with funds from the public safety special revenue fund and the balance from the general fund.  Voted (7-0)
A motion was made by Mrs. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach, to send the fire tanker purchase to a town meeting on March 24, 2014.  Voted (7-0)

Town Facilities Building Committee
A draft of a Town Facilities Building Committee resolution was read and reviewed.  This item will be presented again at the next meeting.
Town Manager Report 

Update Regarding Snow Operations
The town is still working with the State and our contractors for salt.
Update on Town Budget
The Town Manager and Finance Director are in the final stages of preparation on the town budget
Police SOP

At the next meeting the Council will be presented with the executive summary for the Police Standard Operating Procedures.
Other

There are two positions in the police department that will be advertised.
The Fire Department did an excellent job at the recent fire on Abbey Road.

State budget funding still seems to be flat.
Town Council Liaison Reports
None
Appointments
Mrs. Moore created a Bylaw Sub-Committee that will include Patience Anderson, Mark Philhower and Phil Visintainer.
Tax Refunds
A motion was made by Mr. Visintainer, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach to approve tax refunds in the amount of $1,398.81.  Voted (7-0) 

Public Remarks 

Brett Salafia, Fire Commission, commented that he appreciates the support for the fire tanker.  He noted the one of the goals of the Fire Commission is long range planning and sinking funds would be a part of that planning.
Chris Goff, Board of Education, thanked the Council for creating the Town Facilities Building Committee and suggested a Board of Education member be included.
Ted Turner, Board of Finance Chairman, urged the public to attend all upcoming budget meetings.
Greg Voelker, Fire Chief, thanked the Council for their support of the fire tanker.  
Steven Kelley, Board of Education, commented that new A-frame signs were purchased for each school and will be used to announce budget meeting.

Ted Turner, Board of Finance Chairman, commented that the Superintendent originally proposed a 4.7% budget increase but the Board of Education cut it to 4.3%.
Communications, Correspondence & Announcements
Mrs. Moore reported that several emails from Roy Duncan were received regarding the lake.  The copies will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s office.
A letter was received regarding an upcoming Eagle Scout ceremony on May 18th.  A proclamation will be prepared for the event.
Adjournment
A motion was made by Mrs. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois
Recording Secretary
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